

## Ambasada e Republikës së Kosovës Tokio Ambasada Republike Kosovo Tokio/ Embassy of the Republic of Kosovo Tokyo

## コソポ共和国大使館 東京

Tokyo, March 19, 2025

Dr. Tatsumi Akita Deputy President Yamanashi Gakuin University

Dear Professor Akita,

I am writting this letter to extend my heartfelt congratulations to all the new students joining Yamanashi Gakuin University for the 2025–2026 academic year.

The entrance ceremony marks the beginning of an exciting and transformative journey for each of you. As you step into this new chapter, you are embarking on a path of discovery, growth, and achievement. Yamanashi Gakuin University has a long-standing commitment to promoting academic excellence, personal growth, and global perspectives, and I hope you take full advantage of these opportunities. University life is not just about acquiring knowledge—it is about broadening your horizons, challenging yourself, and embracing new opportunities. I encourage each of you to make the most of your time during your studies by engaging in meaningful discussions and contribute to the dynamic university environment.

Once again, congratulations on your admission to Yamanashi Gakuin University. I wish you a good health and a successful academic journey in the years ahead.

Sincerely

Dr. Sabri Kiemari,

Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary

of the Republic of Kosovo to Japan